








“I wonder. . .”





	More U.S. teenagers are smoking. For the first time in ten years the percentage of smokers in this young population has risen. This is a monumental problem. Smoking has observable and predictable consequences: various illnesses, loss of productivity in the work force, and even pre-mature death.





	The U.S. women’s Olympic gold medal soccer team is promoting a “Smoke-Free Kids & Soccer” campaign to educate young people about the risks of smoking and to encourage them to pick up a soccer ball instead of a cigarette. There is logic to their approach. Research demonstrates that youngsters who play sports are less likely to be regular smokers.





	Our town can point proudly to the participation of Weston children in organized sports programs. We can also note that those programs are supported by hundreds of parents, who coach, car pool, and cheer from the sidelines--win or lose. Our high school sports program is another source of pride. Seventy percent of Weston high school students participate in a varsity sport, 50% are members of two different sports, and approximately 15% tackle three sports each year. 





	These young athletes take responsibility to their teams seriously. It is unusual for a team to suffer because of the inability of its members to observe training rules; and the rules are clearly stated and enforced: no alcohol, no drugs, and no tobacco products. Neither possession nor use is permitted.











	However, some Weston teenagers and even younger students do smoke. For a few this is a brief rebellion against the rules of the adult community; but for many this will be the beginning of a life-long habit that eventually can expose them to horrendous health problems or worse.





	Education about the dangers of cigarette addiction is important, and Weston’s health curriculum addresses this; but the current Board of Education policy is inadequate. If school officials believe what the curriculum teaches--that cigarette smoking is both a health hazard and extremely addictive--then a stronger policy is needed.





	Fortunately a committee of the Board of Education is working on a zero-tolerance smoking policy for the school system; a process in which they will have to weigh personal freedom verses protective action. Many individuals, even strong advocates of personal rights, believe that the dangers of smoking combined with the inherent vulnerability of young people justifies strong intervention. Others will disagree; and enforcement will neither be simple nor perfect, particularly during non school sponsored events. 





	These Board of Education members and Weston administrators want to promote a smoke-free environment. They demonstrate true leadership; and their words and actions will send a powerful message to our students. I wonder if there can be any better example of the skills students need to lead healthy and productive lives than these individuals provide through their thoughtful deliberation and decisive action. We should applaud their efforts.


